
Freshers’ Meet on 13th September 2024 

The Department of Botany successfully organized a Freshers’ Meet on 13th September 2024 to 

welcome the newly admitted students of the academic year 2024–25. The event was held in the 

departmental seminar hall and witnessed enthusiastic participation from both freshers and senior 

students. 

The programme commenced at 11:00 AM with a warm welcome speech delivered by Dr. Ruby 

Doley, Head of the Department. She highlighted the rich legacy of the department, its academic 

environment, and the importance of active participation in both curricular and co-curricular 

activities. This was followed by a short introductory session where the freshers shared a few 

words about themselves, helping everyone get acquainted in an informal and friendly 

atmosphere. 

Senior students organized a vibrant cultural programme, which included songs, dance 

performances, poetry recitations, and a short skit on student life. The performances brought 

much joy and laughter, making the event lively and engaging. 

In addition, interactive games and ice-breaking sessions were conducted to foster camaraderie 

and teamwork among the students. Refreshments were served during the event, adding to the 

celebratory mood. 

The event concluded with a vote of thanks delivered by Ms. Tanisha, a student representative, 

who expressed gratitude to the faculty and organizing committee for their efforts in making the 

programme a grand success. 

Overall, the Freshers’ Meet 2024 created a welcoming and cheerful environment for the 

newcomers and strengthened the bond within the department. 



 

 

 


